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Dear Parents










31st January 2020

Newsletter 2

Science week is always a time of inspiration for the children, staff and parents. At times a focus on a specific subject leads to further creativity, exploration, invention and higher levels of inquiry. Children question, think critically, analyse and pose “big” questions. I’m sure many of you continued the scientific journey last weekend through your children enthusiasm for the subject.

Our curriculum workshops were very well received with 37% parents/grandparents attending. This is a higher proportion of our school community than usual attending evening workshops.  The presentations for the Online Safety for parents, English and Growth Mindset can be found on the schools website. Please see (Learning and Classes)

Chinese New Year Lunch: 28th January 

Debbie prepared a delicious oriental lunch to celebrate this event.  Apple class helped Debbie to prepare the meal. Everyone really enjoyed it and managed well with the challenge of eating a meal with chop-sticks!

PTA meeting – Thursday 6th February @ Bulls head 8.00 p.m.

The PTA would like to invite you to the Spring PTA Meeting on Thursday 6th February, at 8pm, to be held at the Bull's Head in Ewhurst.  Everyone is welcome and it is a great opportunity to discuss ways to help and support the school.  We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible your input is greatly appreciated.  

Safer Internet Day: Tuesday 11th February

Mrs West will be leading a whole school assembly on online safety, and half term would be a good week for parents to evaluate what children are watching and playing on, computer games, tablets and phones.  All games and DVD’s have an age rating, it is a good opportunity to check that your child is not watching or playing games that have a rating of 12A or above.    We also recommend you visit the website www.saferinternet.org , where you can find tips, advice and resources to help your child stay safe on the internet.  Our annual Online Safety questionnaire has been circulated by email. Please follow the link to answer the questions online by Monday 3rd February. Thank you.

Cherry Class Topic: Now & Then - Thursday February 27th at 1.30pm

Cherry class would like to invite former pupils into their classroom to compare learning in the past to the learning at Ewhurst School in 2020.  If you know of anyone who attended the school pre 1960 who would be able to visit then please let myself or the office know.  If you are a past pupil and would like to answer questions posed by the children please let the office know. 

Parents Consultation Evenings

Tuesday 3rd March 3.20– 5.00pm and Wednesday 4th March 4.30 – 6.30pm

Appointment lists will be available in the library from Monday 24th February.

Sponsored Readathon: Half Term

Following on from Book Week in the Autumn term we continue to focus on reading to encourage each child to become an enthusiastic reader for life.  All children go through the same stages but at different rates and ages, which is why reading for most children at a young age requires daily practice.  As you are aware, one of our core values is perseverance and it is vital for the children to persevere and establish a daily routine. If you choose one home learning activity to do with your child, then in my professional opinion to read daily with your child is my recommendation. Being able to read is a life skill, and our Sponsored Readathon can help!  All children will receive additional reading books for this challenge, and they are also able to read any books from home.  The aim is for your child(ren) to read the books with an adult as independently as possible, all children will be awarded a certificate for their participation.  If your child is in Apple class, then reading a book together also counts as a book read. Last year we raised a record-breaking £915.00, which was spent on renewing reading books and topic books for the library. Thank you in anticipation of your support, sponsorship forms will be sent out on Thursday 13th February and this year all money raised will be put towards curriculum recourses for all classes. 

Trip to Wintershall for Easter Activities: Wednesday 1st April 2020 

Holly and Cherry Classes will be visiting Wintershall to participate in a range of Lent and Easter activities.  This day will replace the usual Easter Pause morning in school.  If you are DBS checked and would like to accompany the classes then please let the office know. We are really looking forward to a very interactive day deepening our understanding of the Easter story. 

Apple Class will have a great day using the whole school for their own Easter Pause activities including Forest School.

School Trips

A formative part of each class’s topic is to undertake an off-site trip during most terms.  In order to do this, we rely on parental help; however to accompany the class each volunteer is required to complete the DBS check.  If you are considering offering to help at any point in your child(ren)’s time at Ewhurst, now is a good time to undertake the check.  Mrs Walmsley (school bursar) coordinates the process, so please ask to speak with her on a Tuesday, Thursday or Friday.

School Car park

Please may I remind parents that permission is always required to use the school car park at drop-off or pick-up times. There have been a number of occasions that have prevented staff parking. It is a busy and well used car park and access must be available to staff at all times.

Class weekly newsletters

Don’t forget to read these as they contain extremely useful information on home learning, reminders about what your child may need in the forthcoming week ie. appropriate Forest School kit, and essential home learning information for Cherry class.

Punctuality Matters

Please see the attached leaflet.

Britsh Humanitarian Aid clothes appeal

The church are collecting good quality clothes and shoes to go to Ukraine this spring. These can be for either adults or children but menswear is particularly needed as well as bedding and towels. All will be much appreciated by those who receive them. Please make sure shoes are fixed in pairs and bag all items and take to the South transept of Ewhurst church before Monday 17 February. Thank you! All donated goods are used and NOT re- sold.

Yours sincerely


Jane Dyer

Headteacher

P.S. Advanced warning for Apple Class mums – 

Mothers’ Day Tea party Friday 20th March at 2.00 p.m.


Awards


24/1/20– Working Scientifically


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Benedict		Alfie		Holly


Headteacher’s Award


Matthew	Florence		Freddie


Orlaith		Emily		George


Lilian		Chloe		Megan


31/1/20 – Phonics/Grammar/Spelling


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Cedric		James M		Zachary


Headteacher’s Award


Liam		Elsa		Riley


Lily		Sebastien D	James


Imogen		Sebastian P	Bea








			


		





				





Summer Term 2020 – Main Dates


Monday 20th April	Term starts


Friday 8th May		Bank holiday


26th to 29th May		Half term


Weds 3rd June		Whole School photo


Thursday 4th June		School swimming starts


W/end 6th and 7th June 	Ewhurst Secret Gardens


Monday 15th June	Cherry Class to the Watts Gallery


Monday 15th June	Full Governors Meeting @ 7.30pm


Saturday 20th June	Summer Fair 12.00 – 2.30 pm


Friday 3rd July		Healthy Breakfast/Sports Morning


Week 6th to 10th July	Feeling Good Week


Weds 8th July		Whole School Trip to Wisley


Tuesday 14th July		Display afternoon 3.00 – 6.00 pm


Weds 22th July		Leavers Service @ 9.15am


			End of Term @ 1.30pm








